








several floating teachers, and a new special education class which will require a room inside the 
building. Ms. Morreale noted that the allocations for next year warrant 4 units. The request for 
6 was made since the enrollment is expected to continue to grow, units come in pairs, and 
installation costs are a factor. 

Mrs. Smith asked if the portables were movable. Mr. Wolfe answered that the portables are 
movable and noted that the units that went to SJHS moved from Midland Elementary School. 
Mrs. Todd stated that it was her wish that every teacher in Horry County could have a 
classroom. She acknowledged that it hinders a teacher's abilities when they are floating 
teachers. 

Mr. Wolfe noted that the leased modulars at Myrtle Beach Primary will cost about $495,000 to 
purchase and move to a new location. However, new modular purchases would cost only about 
$30,000 more and are more compatible with others recently purchased, meaning they can be 
moved and joined with others at different campuses in the future. 

Mr. James asked about the capacity change at Aynor Middle School. Mr. Burch answered that 
the former computer classrooms are now being factored into capacity numbers. Mrs. Allen 
requested copies of correspondence regarding the modular classroom needs of Aynor Middle 
School. 

Mr. Wolfe explained that Ocean Bay Elementary School has requested 6 modular units. The 
School is currently over capacity and is projected to grow by an additional 60 students. 

Mr. James stated that he will move the purchase of 6 modular units for both St. James High 
School and Ocean Bay Elementary School forward to the full Board so that the units can be 
ordered by the end of March. 

Adjourn 

Ms. Heniford moved to adjourn, seconded by Mrs. Graham; all voted in favor. Motion passed. 

Respectfully submitted, 

af/ojK4<- /.ki( 
Leann Hill 
Administrative Asst. - Support Services 

Attachments 
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